
City of Missoula, Montana 
New Business Item 

 
 
Item:  MOU Adoption – Trinity Navigation Center 
 
Council Meeting  
Date:   June 8, 2022 
 
Sponsor(s):  Rikki Henderson 
 
Prepared by: Emily Armstrong 
 
Ward(s) Affected: 

☐ Ward 1 

☐ Ward 2 

 ☐ Ward 3 

 

☐ Ward 4 

☐ Ward 5 

☒ Ward 6 

☐ N/A

 
Action Required: 
Formally adopt the Memorandum of Understanding between the City and All Nations Health 
Center for partnership in designing a services and staffing model for the Trinity Navigation 
Center.  
 
Recommended Motion(s): 
I move the City Council: 
 
To formally adopt the Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Missoula and All 
Nations Health Center for partnership in designing a services and staffing model for the Trinity 
Navigation Center and accompanying project design elements as outlined in the agreement.  
 
Background and Alternatives Explored: 
The City released a formal Request for Information (RFI) in February 2022 seeking partners 
interested in providing services and staffing at the Trinity Navigation Center. Prior to the release 
of the RFI, City staff worked in partnership with consultants at Corporation for Supportive Housing 
on a community design process to understand needs and goals for the new Navigation Center. 
This included conversations with local elected leaders and community partners and stakeholders, 
including a large community co-design visioning session in Fall 2021.  
 
The RFI yielded two responses. All Nations Health Center demonstrated a clear vision for 
services at the Navigation Center and a strategic approach to staffing, funding, and various other 
key components outlined in the RFI. City staff have been in regular conversation with All Nations 
since March and are supportive of the model that All Nations proposes for housing services at the 
Navigation Center.  
 
Financial Implications: 
There is not any funding tied to this MOU.  
 
Links to external websites: 
https://www.allnations.health/ 


